LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN EXECUTIVE GROUP
13th July, 2006

One Stop Shop,
Longshaw Drive,
Little Hulton.

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.05 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Devine, Lindley and Smyth

Aled Owen

} Little Hulton/Walkden Community Representatives


Irene Turton

}


Cath Hamilton
}


Liz McKay - Primary Care Trust


Elaine Hilton - Headteacher of Walkden High School


Anthony Edkins - Headteacher of Harrop Fold School


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



John Rooney - Neighbourhood Manager 



Jill Baker - Strategic Director of Children’s Services



Becky Edwards 
} Chief Executive Directorate



Matthew Lynn
}



Geoff Lightford
}



Nikki Park - Senior Committee Administrator

26.
ELECTION OF CHAIR FOR THE MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Alice Smyth be elected as the Chair for the meeting.

27.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Anne Williams and Steven Lee.

28.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Executive Group, held on 27th April, 2006, be approved as a correct record.

29.
MATTERS ARISING

Minute 20 - Housing Services

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) with regard to the Housing Options Review, a promotional DVD and other materials had been produced which would be available at the One Stop Shop and (b) a meeting had been held to discuss possible measures to work with or improve the performance of private landlords, including landlord licensing.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

30.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN - UPDATE

The Neighbourhood Manager circulated a summary of the Community Action Plan which provided an overview of progress to date, details of those items which were recommended for removal from the plan, and the reasons to support this proposed course of action.  Overall there were 14 actions completed, 52 ongoing, 25 that were unlikely to be met, but feasible, and 17 overdue or unable to be achieved. 


Reference was made to (a) planning schools for the future and the involvement of the Community Committee, (b) activities within Walkden North and the need to include further details to reflect on what was happening in the area as a whole, (c) the need to focus on those objectives which had not yet been achieved, (d) the proposed removal of particular items and the need for them to continue to be included within the plan, despite difficulties in achievement, (e) the review of the Community Action Plan which was due to commence in Autumn, 2006, (f) the need to raise targets within the Community Action Plan to enable general aspirations to be looked at, despite restrictions, (g) objectives within the action plan which had been achieved, (h) difficulties with regard to what could be achieved, for example the demolition of the Tesco supermarket, as this was not within the City Council’s powers to action this item, (i) prevention of off-road bikes, as it was suggested that this project had been completed, however, there was still a presence on Kenyon Way, and police had difficulty enforcing this item due to the number of escape routes available, (j) the evaluation of completed tasks, (k) the need to obtain views of the Community Committee with regard to the objectives contained within the action plan, and the suggestion that the documents become a rolling programme and the consultation be widened to include schools, community centres, elderly residential homes, etc., (l) limited resources and (m) the need for the document to be distributed, as it highlighted that Members of the Community Committee did listen to concerns raised in the area.


The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (i) the report detailed a brief commentary on specific actions, there was a considerable amount of work which was not detailed within the Community Action Plan, which had also been completed, and further information would be included in future documents, (ii) the recommended removal of particular items was a method by which people could be informed with regard to what was achievable rather than aspirational, and it was proposed that at future meetings, investigations could take place with regard to those items which were not progressing and the reasons why, (iii) it had been recommended that Community Action Plans be reviewed rather than a new one be produced each year and guidance was awaited in relation to this proposal, (iv) with regard to the off-road bikes on Kenyon Way, it was frustrating when specific projects had been completed and then the situation revert back to the previous state, however, it was proposed that a campaign be undertaken in the near future to tackle this issue and further information would be reported at a future meeting, (v) aspirations/priorities were important and a list of initiatives could be produced to support this and (vi) the suggestion to produce a rolling programme for the action plan would be looked at.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager be thanked for the information provided.




(2) THAT further information in relation to work being carried out in the area as a whole be reported at a future meeting of the Group.




(3) THAT the summary of the action plan be revised and circulated at a future meeting of the Community Committee.

 31.
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT - INTERIM UPDATE

Becky Edwards submitted a report (a) containing details of a sample of activities that had directly impacted on the communities within Little Hulton and Walkden Wards and (b) which acknowledged that further research and discussion was required on a number of pertinent issues, one of which being the Walkden Town Centre.


Becky Edwards reported (i) on the restructure had recently been carried out within the  Economic Development Team, and (ii) that with regard to Walkden Centre, work had been carried out with businesses in the area, unfortunately, due to funding constraints, this had not been continued, however, some research had been undertaken which had identified a number of issues of concern which were similar to those experienced across the City.


Reference was made to (a) the former Kwik Save Supermarket which was considered to be a blight on economic development in the area, and the confusion of local residents with regard to why the City Council could not take action to demolish the building, (b) Pembroke Hall, the poor condition of the roads which were considered to be dangerous for car users and pedestrians, and the opening of the shops, (c) the decline of Walkden Centre and the need for action to be taken to address this, as future businesses would not be attracted to the area, (d) consultation with landowners and traders in the area, and whether any efforts had been made in the past, (e) the improvements carried out by the landlord of the Ellesmere Centre, (f) the amount of rubbish dumped on the side streets, (g) the type of shops within the area, (h) empty premises which contributed to the decline in trading within Walkden, (i) the need to raise the profile of the area and (j) Lancashire Properties and the need to invite them to a future meeting of the Group if considered necessary.


The Neighbourhood Manager suggested that it may be beneficial to establish an Officers’ Group involving appropriate directorates, which could be led by Economic Development, to enable a co-ordinated approach to be created to deal with the concerns raised.


Becky Edwards reported that (i) the Economic Development Team were aware of discussions in relation to the former Kwik Save Supermarket and in relation to the proposals of Tesco to carry out improvements, advice had been provided and further information was awaited, (ii) the concerns with regard to the poor condition of the roads at Pembroke Hall would be referred to the Highways Team, and (iii) as part of the Economic Development Strategy and new legislation, it had been identified that there was a desperate need for land supply and investigations would be carried out with regard to attracting investors in the area, however, there was a battle at present as developers were keen to build apartments on vacant sites rather than retail/employment developments.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Becky Edwards be thanked for the information provided.




(2) THAT Becky Edwards be requested to convene a meeting involving officers within appropriate directorates, to address the concerns raised, and that information from that meeting be reported at a future meeting of the Group.




(3) THAT an audit be undertaken to identify the number of vacant units within the area, to be considered at the meeting of the Officers’ Group.

32.
SECONDARY SCHOOL PROVISION

The Strategic Director of Children’s Services referred to Building Schools for the Future, which was an H.M. Government initiative to make all secondary schools fit for purpose, and reported that (a) the project involved the rebuilding and refurbishment of schools, (b) Salford City Council were currently in waive 3 of the project, and if all elements were satisfied, they would receive an allocation of £110M to carry out improvements to secondary schools, of which, at least £10M would need to be spent on information communication technology (c) the allocation of funding was not just to improve buildings, it was also to introduce a new way of delivering secondary education, (d) the project would involve a long programme of improvements over a period of 10 years and a considerable amount of work had been done to establish a visioning process, (e) appropriate agencies had also been consulted with regard to improvements they were undertaking, (f) there would be no additional revenue, therefore, if a school wanted to deliver a new range of services, funding would need to be identified, (g) investigations had been carried out with regard to the projection of pupil numbers over the next 10 years, and it had been identified that numbers were falling due to a variety of reasons and this reflected a national trend and needed to be taken into account when considering the allocation of funding, (h) work was currently being carried out with the Department of Education and Skills in London on people number projections and (i) a major consultation on this initiative would be carried out in September, 2006.


Elaine Hilton referred to Building Schools for the Future, and indicated that (i) the project was about transformation, (ii) Walkden High School was comprised of a variety of buildings which included huge playing fields, (iii) there was a desire to create the best opportunities for young people and the community in the area, (iv) within 10 years it was envisaged that secondary schools would be named learning enhancement centres, (v) the project was an opportunity to be bold, as replacing like with like would not be beneficial, (vi) the reduction of pupil numbers was not an issue at Walkden High School, and (vii) there was an awareness of the constraints of the project, however, the school was desperate for improvement and work had been carried out to create a vision.


Anthony Edkins reported that (a) local residents had been consulted with regard to concerns in relation to young people in the area, (b) Harrop Fold School was in an advantageous position, as it offered numerous ad hoc activities out of school hours and a considerable amount of work had been done with the Youth Service to engage young people in activities, who would otherwise be involved in anti-social behaviour, (c) it was believed that the school should be a resource which could be used by the community and there was a considerable amount of social capital available which could be applied for, (d) with regard to Building Schools for the Future, there was a need to think about current provision and the sort of learning that was offered, (e) it was hoped that in 2008 the school would be constructed on one site, and this presented a wide range of opportunities and a greater sense of community, as there would be numerous facilities provided to the local area, and (f) consideration would be given to proposals for the old school building, and the land at the new school.


Reference was made to (i) concerns expressed with regard to the reduction in pupil numbers, as they may increase again in the future, (ii) concerns in relation to admission numbers particularly at Harrop Fold School and the feeder schools, (iii) the impact of Building Schools for the Future programme, (iv) information requested with regard to the provision of a sixth form at Walkden High, however, it had been indicated that this may have an adverse impact on Salford College, therefore, there was a need for this to be discussed, (v) the increase in pupil numbers at Walkden High School and the constraints of the building, (vi) proposals for the community to use Harrop Fold School, as there was a considerable amount of investment allocated, therefore, there was a need to provide evidence of its use and (vii) the establishment of a Liaison Group which had not met for some considerable time to discuss proposals for the old Harrop Fold School building.


The Strategic Director of Children’s Services reported that (a) there was a requirement to predict the number of pupils across the City, and evidence was available to enable this information to be obtained, and (b) with regard to the provision of additional activities at schools, such proposals would need to be financed, and sources of funding would need to be investigated.  


Anthony Edkins reported (i) that the situation at Harrop Fold School was not positive 24 months previously, however, considerable improvements had been made, the relationship with feeder schools had improved, there had been a real team effort to move forward, and it was hoped that within a 2 year period, Harrop Fold would be a secondary school to be proud of and (ii) on examples of proposed activities which it was hoped would be provided at the new school.


Elaine Hilton reported on the activities which were provided at Walkden High School, however, due to the poor facilities available at the school, it was not possible to widen the provision.


Nikki Park reported that the Liaison Group to discuss proposals for the old Harrop Fold School building would be re-established in the near future, and it had been indicated that there would be a meeting held in September, 2006, and the contact officer was Steve Durbar of the Strategic Property Management Unit.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Strategic Director of Children’s Services, Elaine Hilton, and Anthony Edkins be thanked for the information provided.

33.
HIGHWAYS EXPENDITURE 2006/07 - DEVOLVED BUDGET

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that a special meeting of the Executive Group would be held on 20th July, 2006, at the One Stop Shop, Longshaw Drive, Little Hulton, commencing at 4.00 p.m. to determine priorities for expenditure.

34.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE NEWSLETTER/QUESTIONNAIRE

The Neighbourhood Manager referred to the Community Committee Newsletter and a draft questionnaire to be circulated to Community Groups.


RESOLVED:
THAT any comments on the draft questionnaire be forwarded to the Neighbourhood Manager at the earliest opportunity.

35.
THE DEVELOPMENT OF NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT

The Neighbourhood Manager circulated a report containing details of proposals to develop neighbourhood management, and reported that two meetings had been held, at which community representatives had been invited, to discuss the document.


RESOLVED:
THAT any comments on the document be forwarded to the Neighbourhood Manager at the earliest opportunity.

36.
COMMUNITY AND SOCIAL CARE AWARDS

The Neighbourhood Manager reported on the Community and Social Care Awards, which were available for people who work within the community or employees of the City Council, and the closing date for nominations was 11th August, 2006.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

37.
LONGSHAW DRIVE, LITTLE HULTON

The Chair requested clarification with regard to the improvements required on Longshaw Drive, Little Hulton, as it had been indicated that work would commence in September this year.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Manager contact the Director of Engineering to clarify the situation, and a response be forwarded to Members at the earliest opportunity.

38.
MEETINGS OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT a future meeting of the Community Committee be held at the Sure Start Centre.




(2) THAT the minutes of the meetings of the Executive Group be circulated with the agenda for the Community Committee, for information.

39.
BUS CHANGES IN THE AREA

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that a meeting had been held with First with regard to the revised bus changes, at which concerns were expressed on behalf of young people, elderly and disabled in the area, as they relied on the current bus services, and it was agreed that the situation be reviewed within 3 months to assess the impact of the changes.  


Irene Turton reported that concerns had been expressed by an elderly resident in relation to a bus driver who had been abusive.


RESOLVED:
THAT any issues of concern be forwarded to the Neighbourhood Manager, and that a letter be sent to First requesting specific details of the revised changes.

40.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Group would be held on 12th October, 2006, at the One Stop Shop, Longshaw Drive, Little Hulton, commencing at 6.00 p.m.




(2) THAT Walkden Centre and Walkden High School be kept on the agenda for future meetings to enable updates to be provided.
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